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Be sure to visit our new Scottish Rite web site 

 at OCSCOTTISHRITE.ORG!  

We need your email address so we can  

electronically send you the Scottish Rite News. 

Call the office at 714 543-7277 and give it to 

our Secretary or leave a message. Thanks!  

Orange County Valley of the Scottish Rite  

Scottish Rite News 
Newsletter Date August 2017 

General Secretary 

Brethren, 

 

 A Mason looks at guidelines for living and truth. It seems that everywhere I went in 

life there was some kind of a guideline or a code of conduct. From the Scouts, religious or-

ganizations, schools, military, service organizations, fraternal organizations to Masonic 

groups. I never really thought about them if they sounded good and thought they would 

work for me.  

 

Recently, I decided to review my thoughts on the various codes I had been exposed to and come 

up with a working code for me. Being a Mason, I believe in the Great Architect of the Universe and an af-

terlife, so that is a given. The code I chose for my everyday living was a Templar Moral Code. Here it is: 

 

Templar Moral Code 
 

 Love that which is good, ignore that which is bad. 

 Be goodness, justice and compassion, never critical. 

 Be pure, compassionate, and gentle; never give in to anger or pride. 

 Be confident, content, and open to others; never doubt and be not envious. 

 Be moderate in all things, avoid excesses. 

 Be humble, kind, modest, generous, and respectful of  others; never be spiteful. 

 Be true in words and deeds, tell the truth; never lie and never slander. 

 Be helpful and considerate of  all there is; never deceive nor betray anyone. 

 Love and protect life, spread peace and harmony; in no way be aggressive. 
 

This is quite a code of conduct. I have a copy taped to my computer so I can see it every day. It 

has helped me so I thought I would share it with my Scottish Rite brothers. 

 

Bob McNamara, 33 
General Secretary 

Asst. Personal Representitive 
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Orange County Scottish Rite Officers for 2016  

Ill. Ronald A. Seale, 33º  

Sovereign Grand Commander  

Ill. Frank Loui, 33º  

SGIG  

Orient of California  

Ill. Rick Wood, 33°  

Personal Representative of the 

SGIG of the Orient of California  

 

(909) 861-3329  

richardbwood33@gmail.com  

Ill. Bob McNamara, 33º  
Asst. Personal Rep. 

General Secretary  

 

(714) 970-6555  

Macsquest@aol.com  

Hon. Frankie Rosario, 32º KCCH 

Venerable Master 
 

 

714-600-6914 

frosario@ocscottishrite.org 

Jay Webb, 32º  

Wise Master  

 

jwebb@ylmasons.com 

Jamie Hopkins, 32º 

Commander  

  

jnahop@gmail.com 

Shawn Smith 32º  

Master of Kadosh  

 

ssmith@ylmasons.com 

Shawn Smith, 32Á ééé.ééé.éé..Treasurer  

Hon. David J. Kussman, 32х KCCH...é.Chaplain  

Mark S. Hoage, 32Á éé.ééé...Asst. Secretary  

Ill. Lloyd Clayton, 33Á. éé.éé..éé. Almoner  

Ill. Bob Hjorth, 33Áé...é....Director of the Work  

James Cervantes, 32Áéééé........Dir. of Ritual  

James McCallion, 32Á éé......Classroom Director  

Mark S. Hoage, 32Á ééDir. Props and Costumes 

Larry Griffin, 32Üéé..ééé.é...Photographer  

Hon. Jack Alastuey, 32Á KCCHéé...é......Tiler  

Orange County Valley Scottish Rite office: 801 N. French Street Santa Ana, CA 92701  

Hours:  Monday 10-2, Tuesday 10-11:30, ThursdayñFriday 10-2, Closed Saturday and Sunday 

Voice (714) 543-7277, Fax (714) 543-9754  

Stated Meetings First Monday of the month, 6:30 pm, dinner follows @ 7:15 pm (reservations requested) 

Anaheim DeMolay Center, 303 W. Lincoln Ave. Anaheim, CA 92805 

The Valley of Orange County, Ancient and Accepted Scottish Rite of Freemasonry 

Southern Jurisdiction of the United States of America,  

Office: 801 N. French Street, Santa Ana, CA 92701, publishes the Scottish Rite News monthly. No Subscription Price.  

 

Bro. Mark Hoage, 32°, Editor.  (951) 898-9335, email: mshusaac@charter.net or sasrnewsbulletin@gmail.com  

All articles must be submitted prior to the 15th of the month.  

Hon. Dave Price, 32º KCCH  
Asst. Personal Rep. 

 

 

dprice@ocscottishrite.org  
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Editor 

General Secretary 

 

SECRETARY SEZñ 

  

  

 Itõs that time of year again. Dues notices are being sent out by our Su-

preme Council. As you will see, our dues have been adjusted upwards to $105 

per year. Our Personal Representation wants us to donate that $10 increase to 

the Orange County Childhood Language Center. That part of  your dues will be tax de-

ductible. We will be the first Valley in the Orient that has 100% participation in Language 

Center donations. 
 

 There are some errors in the amounts that are sent out. That is because some mem-

bers paid dues after the Supreme Council cutoff  date. If  you have a question about your 

balance, call the office at 714 543-7277 and we will answer your questions. We are normal-

ly there on Monday, Wednesday and Friday from 10 to 2.  

 

 Have a good rest of the summer and donõt forget that there are Master Masons out 

there waiting to be asked to become Scottish Rite members. 
   

Ill. Bob McNamara, 33° 
General Secretary 

Greetings Brothers, 

  

 As always looking for suggestions on content, things to include, articles 

for consideration (photos too) and other general ideas as to how we might im-

prove this publication.  Please let me know what you are thinking. 

    

 Please submit any new contributions for the OC Scottish Rite Newsletter to me by 

the 15th of  the month at either sasrnewsbulletin@gmail.com or mshusaac@charter.net . 

  

Fraternally, 
 

Mark Hoage, 32° 

Editor  
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Venerable Master 
 

Dear Brothers,  
 

Greetings from the East. I hope this newsletter finds everyone in good health and ready to 

enjoy a great Summer in Southern California. As summer begins, there are plenty of activ-

it ies coming up for the Valley and for Masonry in general, so please make the effort  to get  

involved and have fun with your brothers. 

 

Our Cap and Ring ceremony held during our last Stated Meeting was truly enjoyed by everyone in 

attendance, in particular by our new members, whoõs smiles reflected happiness and proudness of being 

part of this great brotherhood. I would also like to sincerely thank the members who participated in mak-

ing this ceremony possible and a total success for our new brothers, great job! And to the brothers who 

came to dinner and to support our new members, please accept our gratitude for your effort, it was sin-

cerely appreciated by all.  

 

My brothers, please make the time to introduce yourselves and make our new members and their 

significant partners welcomed during our activities. Please encourage each new member to seek further 

light in Masonry by enrolling in our Master Craftsman Program and helping our Valley, by joining The 

Knights of St. Andrew. New brothers, to get an overview of the Knights and obtain a petition, please 

speak to our First Knight, brother Jay Webb, 32° and be one of the Few, the Proud, be a Knight! 

 

Now that we have concluded our first Cap and Ring ceremony, it is time for the brethren to get 

back to work and help make our Orange County Scottish Rite Valley stronger than ever. For many gen-

erations, our Valley has been teaching men how to be better Masons through our beautiful Degrees. If 

you know of a Brother who has not yet become a member of our Valley, please take a petition, sign it and 

give it to him - it might just be the most valuable gift you can give to a brother. Do it today! Itõll be Sep-

tember before you know it. 

 

At the end of our Stated Meeting, I gave the brethren and the ladies in attendance a form titled 

òOrange County Scottish Rite Arts & Crafts Ladiesõ Programó, with a selection of activities for our ladies 

to choose from, all geared towards making our ladies a special part of our Valley. Brothers, if you re-

ceived the form, please make sure to give it to your lady right away. If you donõt have the form, donõt 

despair, we have included the form on our newsletter, so please make sure to give the page to your lady to 

fill out and send back to our office. You can also have your lady give me a call. The phone contact name 

and number was also included. 

 

 Well my brothers, until next month, remember, if there is anything I can do for the benefit of our 

Valley, please donõt hesitate to email or call. 

 

Fraternally yours, 

 

Hon. Frankie Rosario, 32° KCCH 
Venerable Master     
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Senior Warden 

Rose Croix 

Greetings Brethren, 

 Welcome to the month of August, the eighth month of the year and the sixth month of the 

Roman calendar.  

 Iõm still looking for Brothers to volunteer for the Lodge Ambassador program.  Please send 

me an e-mail to scott.davis@veritaslodge.com if youõre interested of have any questions. 

 Here is your Masonic tidbits for the month: August is an interesting month for Freemasonry; 

on August 14, 1826 William Morgan obtained the copyright for his book which lead to the òMorgan Affairó, many 

scholars still debate the facts behind the event.  Many similar books had been published before, however this one 

caused great excitement, and lead to the founding of the Anti-Masonic Party of the 1820s and 1830s.  August is also 

the Month the Most Worshipful George Washington received his Master Mason degree in Fredericksburg Lodge 

in Virginia on the 4th in 1758.  On the 27th of August in 1920 the 29th president of the United states 

Brother Warren G. Harding was raised to the sublime degree of Master Mason in Marion Lodge #70 in 

Ohio. 

  

Fraternally, 

Scott Davis 32°, KCCH 

Sr. Warden 

Brothers of the Rose Croix 
 

 Is a rock just a rock or does it have a soul?  Are humans just physical machines ruled by sen-

sory information and by genetic instruction?  On the contrary, ancient traditions regard humans as 

spiritual beings who have constant interaction with their Divine Cosmic Source. The human being, 

as archetype, was assumed to be directly in touch with Infinite Reality. The life goal of the mani-

fested human being was to achieve a direct relationship with his or her true Eternal Being. Similar 

beliefs were common to ancient India, Egypt, China, and to Western mysticism. 

The ancient concepts of consciousness, mind, and intelligence refer to the very Essence of the infinite and 

eternal Divine Cosmic Mind. The notion of the Essence of the òeternaló and òinfiniteó Cosmic Mind transcends the 

theory of a simple physical òbig bangó but does not necessarily contradict the physical sequence of manifestations 

at the beginning of this universe. The human attributes of intelligence, consciousness, and mind are worldly aspects 

of cosmic powers. The holistic concept regards life as movement, creation and destruction; and again, creation and 

destruction unending, an infinite and eternal wheel. Life is giving and receiving with supreme benevolence and joy. 

Existence, consciousness, and joy: these are forever and ever, given and received, according to deeply rooted human 

traditions. 

If we train our brains correctly, at the same time that we nurture our physical body, we become able to ex-

press concepts that are of a non-physical natureñmore subtle and abstract. Concepts are not gross physical objects! 

We know that we expand infinitely our human consciousness when we project these sublime concepts into eternity. 

According to various ancient traditions such as Mysticism, Yoga, and Alchemy, the goal of evolution on our planet 

is to transmute the manifested gross vibrations into subtle ones. They teach that humans are intrinsically Divine 

Energy manifested on the terrestrial plane with a precise task: to act as channels for the sublimation of vibrations. 
  

 

Jay Webb, 32° 

Wise Master 
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Commander 

Brethren, 

 Of all the 12 degrees that comprise the Council of Kadosh, one of the most practical 

and easily understood is the 20° - Master of the Symbolic Lodge. Albert Pike's stated inten-

tion with this degree was "restoring Masonry to its primitive purity." As a Master of the Sym-

bolic Lodge, the candidate undertakes the responsibility to practice the Masonic virtues in 

and out of the Lodge. We were all introduced to this duty when we received our Blue Lodge 

degrees. How often do we remind ourselves to practice these virtues outside of the lodge room 

while at work, home or stuck in traffic? If we remind ourselves daily that we have committed ourselves to 

constantly improving our behavior and thereby being of greater benefit to all people whom we encounter, 

our daily lives will be enriched. 

  

By now, most of you have received your tickets to the Fall Super Breakfast on Sunday September 

17th. From 9am until 1pm, we will be providing omelets made to order, bacon, sausage, hash browns, 

freshly made waffles and a unique fountain dispensing liquid chocolate for dipping your food among other 

culinary delights. The two annual Super Breakfasts are our largest fundraising events with the proceeds 

going directly to our Valley. Your generous contributions from purchasing tickets help to cover the oper-

ating costs of the Valley. If you didn't receive tickets in the mail or wish to buy additional tickets, please 

contact the OCSR office at 714-543-7277.  This event is a morning of good fellowship and good food that 

you don't want to miss! 
   

Fraternally, 

Jamie Hopkins 32° 

Commander 

Master of  Kadosh          NO ARTICLE SUBITTED 

Brethren,  
 

 With our Fall Reunion Class dates fast approaching, we find 

that our intake of  new Candidate petitions is extremely slow.  We 

need to get 5 at least additional candidates or we may have to send 

the class to San Bernardino! I hope that all of  our brothers can go 

to work and find the numbers that we need. 

 

Thanks 

 

Rick Wood 33° 
Personal Representative 

Of  the SGIG for the Orient of  California  

For the Valley of  Orange County 
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Language Center News 

Did You Know  

Donations to The  

Orange County Childhood Language Center  

Are Income Tax Deductible? 

 
Please Make Yours Today! 

By visiting our Web Site 

http://www.oclanguagecenter.org/donate/ 

Or 

Make check payable  

To: Orange County CLC 

Send Check To: 

801 N. French Street            

Santa Ana, CA 92701 

OC Childhood Language Center 

Office: 714-972-2646 

Email: info@oclanguagecenter.org 

 

OC CLC  

Communication 

 

Register Now! 

RiteCare Charity Golf  Classic 

www.oclanguagecenter.org/golf/ 

 

 RiteCare Gift of  Voice  

Gala Dinner and Auction 

www.oclanguagecenter.org/gala/ 

 

Monday, July 31st at the Yorba 

Linda Country Club 

 
A Community Program of the Scottish Rite Foundation for Children 

with Speech and Language Challenges 
 

 

Executive Director: 

Dr. Judy Montgomery, Chapman University 
 

Speech Language Pathologies: 
 

Leslie Sierra-Guzman, MA CCC-SLP              Chris Switzer, MA CCC-SLP 

Laura Garcia-Maxey, MA CCC-SLP 
 

www.OCLanguageCenter.org 
 

Please support your Orange County Childhood Language Center by making 

an individual, group, or company donation.  
 

Support our Center by becoming a member: 
 

Presidentõs Circle: A donation of $500 or more each year 

365 Club:                 A donation of $365 each year 

Center Club:     A donation of $100 each year 
 

Supporters of the OC Childhood Language Center for 2016 

 

Presidentõs Circle Members 

 Ill. Rick Wood, 33° Ted Segerstrom, 32° 

 Ill. Bob McNamara, 33° Samuel Brandes, 32° 

 Ill. Donald Tapia, 33° Mike Selix, 32° KCCH 

 Ill. Pete Jantz, 33° Cynthia Olsen & Michele Bakkila 

 Ill. Ray Godeke, 33° Tom Olsen, 32° 

 Robert & Kathy Olsen Art Salazar, 32° KCCH 

 Jim Andronaco, Sidepath Nick Villasenor, 32° 

 Ill. James D. Nyfeler, 33° David Kussman, 32° KCCH 

 Frankie & Cristi Rosario Anne Hertz 
 Sylvia & Jim Garrett David & Deni Frias 

 Dr. Judy Montgomery Ted & Elaine Olsen 

 Joe Manning, Manning Law Robert Pickell, 32° 

 James McCallion, 32° Barbara Pliha 

 Dr. Mary Kennedy Chase May 32° 

 Alfredo Molina 32° KCCH  

 Michelle Selix & Ladies of the Orange Grove Lodge No. 293 

 Orange County Masonic Memorial Foundation 

365 Club Members 

Cliff Carpenter, 32° 
 

Center Club Members 

  Thomas Mathisen Deanna K Zawistowski 

  David W. Lockwood, 32° Frederick R. McCuistion, Jr 

 Nathan Fay Richard Christy  

 Muthurangam Balasubramaniam 

  

 For Information Please Contact - President 

Frankie Rosario, 32° KCCH 

 Cell: 714-600-6914 - Email: president@oclanguagecenter.org 
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Language Center News 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Welcome from the Orange County Childhood 

Language Center. 

 Like most schools and universities, the 

CLC is on a break for the summer.  We will re-

sume operations at the end of summer when the 

traditional school year starts.  That is also when 

the Chapman University graduate students re-

turn to their studies and are available to provide 

therapy for the children.  Summer is a great time 

for family activities and everyone to recharge 

their learning batteries. 
 

 The Orange County Childhood Language 

is one of 14 Language Centers in the state of Cali-

fornia that are governed by the California Scot-

tish Rite Foundation.  All 14 Language Centers 

are focused on providing high quality speech and 

language therapy to their local families.  Each 

Lan-

guage 

Center is 

responsi-

ble for 

raising 

the nec-

essary 

funds to 

support 

the operations of the Language Center.  That 

means whatever donations are collected by the 

Orange County CLC are only used to support our 

Language Center and help the families in Orange 

County.  The Foundation plays an important 

role in providing administrative support and fi-

nancial reporting, to all the Language Centers  

in the state.  Since the Foundation carries out 

these important duties the Language Centers 

can remain focused on providing the high-

quality therapy needed by our families. 

 

 At present, the Foundation is helping the 

Language Centers transition to digital record 

keeping.  The Foundation is gathering the tech-

nical expertise to design and implement a digital 

record keeping system.  The Language Centers 

simply follow 

the roadmap 

created to suc-

cessful imple-

ment and uti-

lize this great 

new tool.  This 

is a big win for 

everyone in-

volved.  Our 

CLC is on track to follow our roadmap and start 

using digital records in September of 2017. 

 

 In a recent meeting with The Foundation 

we learned that our OC Language Center contin-

ues to excel in strengthening our financial re-

sources.  At the same time, our therapy hours 

and evaluations allow us to have a positive im-

pact on the children that need us the most.  The 

OC Scottish Rite Valleyõs support is key to our 

success. 

 

 As I write this article we are on the verge 

of hosting out annual RiteCare Golf Tourna-

ment and Gift of Voice Gala dinner.  These 

fundraisers are a big part of our annual operat-

ing budget.  We continue to ask for your sup-

port for these important events.  Visit the 

www.oclanguagecenter.org website to sign up for 

golf or dinner and show your support. 

 

Sincerely yours, 

David Frias, 32° 

Vice President, OC CLC Board of Directors 

http://www.oclanguagecenter.org


Page 9 Scottish Rite News 

OCSR 2017 Calendar 

                                                              2017 
August 7thñStated Meeting 6:30 pm 

   MW Russ Charvonia & 

                        Blind Veterans Visit 

  20-22ndñ Supreme Council Bien 

   nial Session Washington, DC 

 

September 9thñFall Reunion Class Day 1 
 

  11thñStated Meeting 6:30 pm 

  17thñFall Super Breakfast  9-12 noon 

  23rdñHonours Ceremony 

   San Diego Scottish Rite 

 

August Dinner Menu 
 

Pork Chops 

Mashed Potatoes and 

Gravy 

Apple Sauce 

House Salad 

Italian, Ranch and 

Blue Cheese 

Cake for dessert 

In Memoriam 

Brother Noble Addison Phillips, 32° 
 

 Brother Phillips was born on March 14, 1914 in Ancon, Canal Zone. He was a member of Balboa Lodge in Panama and 

was made a Master of the Royal Secret on April 16, 1944 at the Valley of Balboa, Canal Zone. He transferred to the Valley of 

Santa Ana on April 6, 1979 and was a Charter Member. He entered the Celestial Lodge on December 1, 2015. 

 

Brother Clyde Harold Queen, Senior, 32° 
 

 Brother Queen was born on June 22, 1929 in Choctaw, OK.  He was a member of Alameda Lodge No. 167 in Alameda 

CA and was made Master of the Royal Secret on November 9, 1996 at Santa Ana Valley. He entered the Celestial Lodge on 

February 14, 2016. 
 

Brother Willard R. Nelson, 32° 
 

 Brother Nelson was born on July 1, 1920 in Denver Colorado. He was a member of Anaheim No. 207 in Anaheim Cali-

fornia. He was made a Master of the Royal Secret at Santa Ana (Orange County) Valley on November 9, 1985. He entered the 

Celestial Lodge above on April 7, 2016. 

 

Brother Michael M. Asaly, 32° 
 

 Brother Asaly was born on June 4, 1944 in Homs, Syria. He was a member of Newport Mesa Lodge No. 604 in New-

port Beach CA. He was made a Master of the Royal Secret at Santa Ana (Orange County) Valley on November 8, 1988. He 

entered the Celestial Lodge above on December 24, 2016. 

 

Toys for Covina Program 

        At our June Stated Meeting we adopted the Child 

Advocacy Program at the Covina Masonic Home.  In 

support of this action, Ill. Rick Wood has asked that each 

Brother bring a toy valued at $10+ for kids ages 4-17yrs 

to the next few Stated Meetings. 
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Women of  the Valley 
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Century Club 

Please support our Sponsors 

 The Century Club was begun in 2009 to help defray the administrative expenses of the Valley. The 

cost to become a member is $100 per calendar year.  Through the end of 2016, the total amount donated is 

$15,500. This has helped with computer upgrades, office supplies and other office expenses. Pins are 

awarded for various cumulative levels of donations. The first donation of $100 is awarded a bronze pin, 

$500 or more, a silver pin and $1000 or more a gold pin. 

 

Gold pins  

David Kussman, 32°KCCH, John Rider, 32°KCCH and Bob McNamara, 33° 

 

Silver pins  

Lloyd Clayton, 33°, Ray Godeke, 33°, Pete Jantz, 33°, Kory Levoy, 32°, Rick Wood, 33° and Glen 

Woody, 33° 
 

Bronze pins  

Steve Bass, 32°KCCH, David Bates, 33°, Sam Brandes, 32°, Darrell Brawley, 32°, David Decker, 33°, Bob 

Hjorth, 33°, Dave Hunter, 32°, Kevin Hyder°, 32, John Kahvedjian, 32°, George Morton, 32°KCCH, Roy 

Murdock, 32°, Frank Rapp, 32°, Frankie Rosario, 32°KCCH, Mike Selix, 32°KCCH, Art Salazar, 32°

KCCH, James Segerstrom, 32°, Neil Simmons, 32°KCCH, Don Tapia, 33°, Andrew Todd, 32°, Jay Webb, 

32°,Elwin Wolcott, 32°, Mike Woodward, 32°, Jim Nyfeler, 33° and Stuart Meador, 32°KCCH. 
 

Members for 2017 

Lloyd Clayton, 33°, Ray Godeke, 33°, Pete Jantz, 33°, Bob McNamara, 33°, Stuart Meador, 32°, 

Jim Nyfeler, 33°, Don Tapia, 33°, Rick Wood, 33°, and Glen Woody, 33°. Thank you my Brothers, we are 

well on our way to our 2017 goal of 20 members. 


